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Dear Northwest Families,   
 
As Summer draws to a close, I hope this letter finds all of you well and have had a restful and enjoyable summer. As the new 
school year approaches, I am filled with excitement and anticipation for the wonderful opportunities that await us this 
coming year at Northwest Middle School. 
 
 Our vision for the upcoming year is centered around a commitment to academic excellence and a dedication to building 
and nurturing meaningful relationships within our school community.  Together, we will create a safe learning environment 
and foster a sense of belonging that makes every student feel seen, heard, valued, and motivated to learn. By building 
strong connections with our students, we lay the foundation for a positive school culture where students are not only 
excited about learning but also eager to return to school each day. 
 
At Northwest Middle School, our goal is to change the culture by working together as a team—students, families, teachers, 
and staff. We want to build a school that everyone loves. This year, we will be focusing on several key initiatives to make 
this vision a reality: 
1. We will prioritize building relationships by getting to know our students on a personal level by understanding their 

interests, strengths, and needs.  
2. We will create a sense of belonging- students learn best when they feel safe and valued.  
3. We will foster an excitement for learning where school is an exciting place for our students, and they are enthusiastic 

about and focused on their education.  
4. We will change the culture of our school. This is an effort that will involve all of us coming together to create a school 

we all love.  We will do this by creating a positive, respectful, and collaborative atmosphere where everyone is 
encouraged to share ideas and work towards common goals. 
 

 As we begin this school year, I encourage you to stay actively involved in your child’s education.  Please do not hesitate to 
contact us at any time. Together we can create a school where our students not only achieve academic excellence but also 
grow into confident, caring, responsible individuals.   
 
 I am very excited about the possibilities this new school year holds and am confident that, with your support and 
involvement, we can make Northwest Middle School a place where students love to learn and will thrive. Together, we will 
build a school community that we are all proud to be a part of and love. 
 
Thank you for entrusting us with your child's education. We look forward to an amazing school year filled with growth, 
achievement, and success. 
 
Warm regards, 
 
Jodi Weaver, Principal    

https://nws.carrollk12.org/
mailto:jodiweaver@carrollk12.org
mailto:michaelgolden@carrollk12.org
mailto:alissanarcross@carrollk12.org


   

 

   

 

 

Calendar of Events 

Thursday, August 22 
Family Night/Open House (4:00 – 6:00 pm) – More details to follow 

Tuesday, August 27  
6th Grade Back to School Night (6:00 - 8:00 pm) 

Monday, September 2 
Schools/Offices Closed – Labor Day 

Tuesday, September 3 
A Day – First Day for Students  

Wednesday, September 4 
B Day  

Thursday, September 5 
A Day 

Friday, September 6 
B Day 

 

Monday, September 9 
A Day 

Tuesday, September 10 
B Day 

Wednesday, September 11 
A Day 
9/11 Remembrance Activity – all students 

Thursday, September 12 
B Day 
7th & 8th Grade Back to School Night (6:00 – 8:00 pm) 

Friday, September 13 
A Day 

 
 
 
 
 
 



   

 

   

 

 
 

Welcome New Staff to Northwest Middle! 
 

Hailey Bartolomeo – 8th Math Team Volcanos 

Ani Basica – 8th Science Team Tornados 

Clanetta Boone – Student Support Assistant 

Shamyr Carrillo – 8th ELA Team Tornados 

Dona Dudash – 6th ELA Team Avengers 

Shawn Girch – Tech Ed Team Incredibles 

Michael Golden – Assistant Principal 

Kortneay Logan – 6th/8th Science Team Jedi 

Lance Owen – 7th Math Team Ninjas 

Trish Sauvageau – Special Education Teacher 

Dawn Showers – Special Education Teacher 

Sara Smith – Cafeteria Staff 

Anna VanDusen – Math Specialist 

 

 



   

 

   

 

 



   

 

   

  



   

 

   

 



   

 

   

 

OFFICE HOURS 
As a reminder, all exterior doors are locked before, during, and after-school. Our main office hours are 8:00-4:00. 
Students should not arrive on school grounds until 8:00 am due to lack of supervision. 
 
CAFETERIA/LUNCH EXPECTATIONS   

It’s important that students stay in their seats while they are eating lunch. We need to effectively manage the large 
number of students, maintain an appropriate level of noise, and gain the attention of students immediately in the 
event of an emergency. If any student is not following this expectation, they will be removed from the cafeteria to eat 
their lunch, and a parent will be contacted. With that being said, I appreciate the students that cooperate daily. 
Please reiterate this at home – thank you!  
 
STUDENT DROP OFF/PICK UP 
For parent drop-off in the morning and pick-up in the afternoon, please use the side parking lot. Students can be 
dropped off starting at 8:00 am and must be in their homeroom by 8:20 am. Dismissal begins at 3:00 pm. Please do 
not park in our front parking lot. We do not want kids walking across the parking lot in front of the buses for their 
safety.   
 
VISITORS 
Anyone who visits the school is required to report to the Main Office upon entering the building where they must 
present a valid photo ID and receive a visitor’s pass if necessary. 
 
CELL PHONES 
Personal devices, including cell phones and earbuds/air pods, are to be turned off and away when students enter the 
building, through dismissal – 8:00 am-3:25 pm.  
 
EARLY DISMISSALS 
Please send a note with your child the morning of the early dismissal and have them drop it off in the main lobby.  
When picking up your child, you will need to show a valid photo ID. Please include in writing if someone other than 
legal parent/guardian will be picking up your child. They also must show proper ID.  
 
CHANGE IN DISMISSAL 
If you need to change your student’s dismissal procedure, please send a note with your child to school in the morning. 
If possible, requests should be made in writing and received by the main office before 11:00 each day. Thank you! 
 

ATTENDANCE/ABSENCES 
Please e-mail nwsattendance@carrollk12.org or call 410-751-3270 if your child will be absent from school prior to 
9:00 am with the reason for the absence.  Parents/guardians will receive a phone call and email after 9:00 if the 
absence is unverified. Thank you! 
 
PTO NEWS 
All parents and teachers are welcome! Please make sure to join us on our Facebook page at Northwest Middle School 
PTO Group to keep up with the latest announcements.  To contact the PTO, email NWMiddlePTO@gmail.com. 

 
 

This year’s executive board members are:  
 Gina Champagne – President; Cheryl McNeill- Vice President;  

Stephen Kinloch – Treasurer; Megan Sheehley – Secretary 

mailto:nwsattendance@carrollk12.org
mailto:NWMiddlePTO@gmail.com


   

 

   

 

 
 
BOYS & GIRLS CLUB 
Exciting News: Boys & Girls Club Leadership Program Returns to Northwest Middle School for the 2024-2025 School 
Year! Get ready, Northwest Middle School students! The Boys & Girls Club Leadership Program is back and better 
than ever for the 2024-2025 school year! Starting in October, join us every Monday and Wednesday from 3-6 PM for 
an unforgettable experience right at your school. 
This exclusive leadership development program is reserved just for Northwest students, and with only 50 spots 
available, you'll want to sign up fast! At the Boys & Girls Club, we believe that kids shine brightest when they are 
inspired, and we have programs for every interest. Our nationally recognized leadership development program 
empowers you to make a difference in your community and the world. 
Challenge yourself with the Nintendo Switch or our 3D virtual reality games, explore your creative side in our art 
program, and perfect your game during our Triple Play sports program. Plus, you'll earn tons of service hours! We also 
provide dedicated homework help to ensure your academic success. But that's not all! The Boys & Girls Club is a fun, 
safe place to hang out with friends and connect with awesome adult mentors. 
Great news! Bus transportation home after the Boys & Girls Club will be provided to all eligible students who live 
outside the non-transport zone.  
And the best part? The fee for Boy & Girls Club membership for an entire year is only $1!  Don't miss out on this 
incredible opportunity! For more information, contact us at middleschool@bgccarrollcounty.org  or visit the Boys & 
Girls Club information table at back-to-school night. Spaces are limited, so sign up today and get ready for an amazing 
year! 
 

DRESS CODE  

The Board of Education recognizes the value of allowing individual student expression and the need to protect 
student health and safety while maintaining an atmosphere conducive to education. Student dress code procedures 
must be designed with the goal of balancing these competing interests.  
All dress code procedures will adhere to health and safety codes and comply with applicable law. Student attire that 
can be forecasted to either disrupt the educational environment or infringe on other students' rights to access and 
participate in a safe and welcoming educational environment will be prohibited. No procedure will impose dress and 
grooming rules based on gender in violation of Title IX. Procedures will specifically define ambiguous terms, and 
examples will be provided when practical. You will find the link to  full dress code in the Student Services Manual. 
StudentServicesManual.pdf (finalsite.net) 

 
PARENT – TEACHER COMMUNICATION 
Parents are welcome and encouraged to communicate with teachers, administrators, and support staff.  
Appointments must be made for teacher conferences through the individual teacher or the team leader. Other 
effective means of communication are via telephone and e-mail. All e-mails are requested in reference to school 
and/or student information.  Forwarded e-mails (junk e-mails) are not appropriate for school communications. We 
have four planned parent/teacher conferences throughout the school year in the evening. We also send out a weekly 
(every Friday) Northwest Glance via e-mail with a two-week quick view of our calendar, activities, and other relevant 
information.  
 
EXTRACURRICULAR ACTIVITIES 
Dances, rec afternoons, and extracurricular activities are a part of the middle school experience. We encourage 
attendance and participation, but these are privileged events/activities. Students must be in school that day to 
participate in the event, and we expect students to follow school policies and procedures while in attendance. 
Students that do not comply with outlined expectations may forfeit their right to participate. 

mailto:middleschool@bgccarrollcounty.org
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1722869343/carrollk12org/p13mzu8ztj3yaknf5tqr/StudentServicesManual.pdf


   

 

   

 

 
TRANSPORTATION 
Only one AM and one PM stop location is allowed for each student transported. Exceptions may occur only in the 
case of an emergency or when an extenuating circumstance exists and must be approved by the administration in 
advance.  Bus information can be found on this link. News Posts - Carroll County Public School District (carrollk12.org) 
 
DELIVERIES TO STUDENTS 
Northwest students may not receive deliveries such as flowers, balloons, or food during the school day.  However, 
deliveries for school sponsored activities may be authorized with prior approval of the administration.    
 
FAMILY SUPPORT WEB FORM 

CCPS is pleased to announce we have released a new Family Support Web Form to better assist 
families with Virtual Learning technical issues.  You can access the new Support Form via this link: 
CCPS Family Support Web Form (office.com) A link to the form is also available on our website Student and 
Parent Resources - Carroll County Public School District (carrollk12.org). 

 

EMERGENCY PROCEDURE CARDS 
Each student must have an Emergency Procedure Card on file with the main office. This card must be signed by a 
parent or guardian. The signature of a stepparent or non-custodial parent is not acceptable. The signed card indicates 
the names of people who the school may communicate with, either by phone or e-mail in an emergency.  This also 
gives permission for someone to pick up a student ONLY if a parent or guardian is not available in an emergency and 
has been contacted by the nurse or an administrator. In cases where it is a planned pick-up, a note with the name of 
the person picking up the student should be given to the office. 
 
VACATIONS AND PRE-PLANNED ACTIVITIES 

Family vacations during school days are discouraged due to the impact they may have on school performance and loss 
of instructional time – however, we understand that circumstances arise.  Absences for family travel/activities may be 
excused if the request is made in advance and students will be permitted to make up any missed work. Instructional 
time and schoolwork such as class participation/discussion or laboratory experiments are simply difficult to make-up.  
Parents of students already having excessive absences and poor grades need to understand the implications of any 
extended absences. It is the student’s responsibility to request any missing work. 
 
SERVICE LEARNING 
Sheila Herbst, Career Coach, is Northwest Middle’s service-learning coordinator.  She can be contacted 
at sheilaherbst@carrollk12.org. Students must complete 75 service hours as a graduation requirement 
during 6th – 12th grade. For the latest and greatest Service-Learning information and opportunities, 
please join the Northwest Service-Learning Group in Schoology by searching the name or using the 
access code: 3WHC-S4VS-8JXRZ. There will also be opportunities for students to earn Service Learning 
hours by participating in after school projects this year. 
 
STAY CONNECTED - HOME ACCESS CENTER (HAC) 
If you have not had an opportunity to set up an account for Home Access Center, this is a great resource to stay up to 
date on your child’s progress in each class.  This is also a great way to check your child’s attendance and report any 
errors.  You can access HAC from the CCPS website; it is a link under the parents’ section.  HAC is available for parents 
and legal guardians to login and view information pertaining to their students. Please follow these directions to login 
to your account: 

https://www.carrollk12.org/about/news/news-posts/~board/general-news/post/preliminary-bus-routes-2024-2025
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=FhEpcaZxr0GbpZtpycs_RkwM1tqvgrNMmsQsVquLvgtUMDZXVkg2S01XQ1dFMEJTQUVCREdBRTBDNSQlQCN0PWcu
https://www.carrollk12.org/academics/student-and-parent-resources
https://www.carrollk12.org/academics/student-and-parent-resources
mailto:sheilaherbst@carrollk12.org


   

 

   

 

1. Go to the Carroll County Public Schools website at www.carrollk12.org 
Click on Family Resources and the ‘Home Access Center’ link.  A new page will open; click the ‘Request 
Password’ link. 

2. Enter the email address you provided on your student’s emergency card (it will be the account where you 
received this School Messenger email).  You will receive an email to that account with a link to a web page.  If 
the email message does not appear within several minutes, check your junk mail folder and make sure it 
wasn’t delivered there.  It will come from donotreply@carrollk12.org. 

3. Click the link from the email message and follow the instructions on-screen.  You will be prompted to answer 3 
questions about one of your students.  Once you have answered the questions correctly, your password will 
appear on-screen.  Click the link on that page to be taken to the Home Access Center login screen. 

4. Login using your email address and the password that was displayed on-screen.  After logging in, be sure to 
click ‘Profile’ in the top right-hand corner and identify a new password for your account. 

 

DRINKS IN SCHOOL   
Only water is permitted during the school day outside of lunch. As a reminder, coffee, lattes, and fountain drinks are 
not permitted in school. If students bring in these drinks, they will be asked to dispose of them. Students may drink 
liquids other than water only during lunch, and if it is in a can or plastic bottle and tightly secured. I appreciate your 
help with this matter.  
 
 

CONSENT AND RELEASE  

Permission to Photograph, Videotape or Audiotape 

Throughout the school year, the Carroll County Public School System frequently covers school activities and may use 
your child’s photograph, video image, or voice for educational, informational, or public relations purposes, with or 
without identification by name. 
 
If you do not wish to have your child’s voice reproduced on tape or to have his/her image appears in such things as a 
video or a photograph, or on the school or school system website or social media, please notify the school principal in 
writing.  It is assumed that parents and guardians' consent to their children being audiotaped, photographed, 
videotaped, or having their image placed on a school website or social media by the school system unless such 
notification is received. 
 
There are also occasions when the media cover certain school events (such as when a government leader visits a 
school).  If you do not wish to have your child’s name or likeness published by the media, you should address your 
concerns directly to the school involved so that the media is advised.  Please be advised that the school system has 
no control over the media when they are covering activities such as sporting events and musical programs that are 
open to the public. 
 

 
 

Use of Student Work on Websites or in Publications 
 

There may be times throughout the year when the Carroll County Public School System wishes to display student 
work on school websites, social media, or in publications. If you do not wish to have your child’s art, poetry, writing, 
etc. appear on school websites, social media, or in publications, please notify the school principal in writing. It is 
assumed that parents and guardians' consent to their child’s work being displayed on school websites, social media, 
or in publications unless such notification is received. 

 
CG/bb 

Revised 6/30/17 

http://www.carrollk12.org/
mailto:donotreply@carrollk12.org


   

 

   

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


